
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Theresa Ann Cullen, M.D., M.S. 


Assistant Surgeon General
 
Director 


Office of Information Technology 

Indian Health Service
 

Theresa Ann Cullen, M.D., M.S., is the Chief Information Officer (CIO) and Director of 
the Office of Information Technology for the Indian Health Service (IHS), an agency within the 
Department of Health and Human Services.  As CIO, Dr. Cullen oversees a diverse range of 
agency functions in information systems planning, development, and management.  Dr. Cullen is 
a commissioned officer in the U.S. Public Health Service and holds the rank of Rear Admiral. 

Dr. Cullen began her IHS career in 1984 as a General Medical Officer at the IHS 
Hospital in San Carlos, Arizona, where she served as the Maternal Child Health Coordinator, 
EMS Coordinator, and the Health Promotion/Disease Prevention Coordinator.  From 1986 to 
1988, she served as the Tucson Program Area Maternal Child Health Coordinator and Area HIV 
Coordinator at the Sells IHS Hospital in Sells, Arizona.  Dr. Cullen returned to the IHS following 
post graduate work, as a General Medical Officer and Clinical Director at the Sells IHS Hospital 
from 1991 to 1999.  She directed the Department of Clinical Services, oversaw health care to the 
Tohono O’Odham population, provided administrative oversight to field and school clinics, and 
managed clinical performance improvement activities.  From 1999 to July 2006, Dr. Cullen 
served the IHS as the OIT Senior Medical Informatics Consultant in Tucson, Arizona.  In this 
position, she served as the RPMS Program Manager, Physician/Clinical Advisor, and the IHS 
lead on interagency agreements with National Aeronautics and Space Administration and the 
Administration for Children and Families.   

Among Dr. Cullen’s numerous honors are the Meritorious Service Medal; Outstanding 
Service Medal; Achievement Medal; Commendation Medal; Unit Citation Medal; Davies Award 
for Public Health from the Healthcare Information and Management Systems Society; HHS 
Secretary’s Award for Distinguished Service for the Intradepartmental Team for the FY03 
Accelerated Financial Audit and Reporting and the Agency for Healthcare and Research Quality 
Health Information Technology Group-2004; Federal 100 IT Award, and the IHS Director’s 
Award. Dr. Cullen has also authored numerous publications during her career.  Dr. Cullen led 
efforts in 2007 for the IHS health information system to earn the newest certification by the Certification 
Commission for Healthcare Information Technology 

After receiving a bachelor of philosophy and biology degree from Johnston College in 
Redlands, California, in 1978, Dr. Cullen earned a doctor of medicine degree from the University 
of Arizona, College of Medicine, in Tucson, Arizona.  In 2001, she earned a master of science 
degree in administrative medicine and population health from the University of Wisconsin in 
Madison, Wisconsin. Dr. Cullen is Board Certified in Family Practice and has a certification in 
Addiction Medicine from the American Society of Addiction Medicine.  
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